DRAFT 11 October Shad Fishery task group minutes

CENWP-OD








11 October 2007

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

Subject: DRAFT Minutes for the 11 October 2007 Shad Fishery task group meeting.
1. The meeting was held in the Summit Room, RDP, Portland.  It started at 1300.  In attendance:
	Last 
	First 
	Agency
	Office
	Email

	Benner
	Dave
	FPC
	503-230-7564
	dbenner@fpc.org

	Cordie
	Bob
	USACE
	(541) 298-7406
	Robert.p.cordie@usace.army.mil

	Dick Jr.
	Roger
	Yakama
	
	

	Fredricks
	Gary
	NOAA
	503-231-6855
	Gary.fredricks@noaa.gov

	Lorz
	Tom
	CRITFC
	503-238-3574
	tlorz@critfc.org

	Mackey
	Tammy
	USACE
	(503) 808-4305
	Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil


2. Discussion started around trying to determine the cause of fallback during fishing activities.  

2.1. Data suggest the fallback is caused by the active dipping of shad from the containment net.  Due to this, there may need to be changes made to the net or to the way shad are dipped out.   

2.2. Roger reported low numbers of fish in the containment net this year.  He was curious about the possibility of somehow “pursing” the net so shad are crowded into a smaller area.  Gary suggested the net be mounted on a track so it could be moved away from the fish entrance prior to dipping activities.  Bob thought an L shaped net might work and Tom, building on the L shape suggested a crowder to move fish to one end for ease of dipping.

2.3. Gary suggested a separate facility be built to skim shad out of the ladder at Bonneville.  Discussion continued around this topic.  Some ideas included skimming fish off one or more weirs as they swim over the notched section of the weir.  This would take advantage of the shad’s surface orientation and the salmon’s orifice use.

2.3.1. This facility may be an in-lieu site, available to tribal fishing only.  It would need to have a return to the ladder so salmon adults are not put back in the tailrace.  It may require the eventual end of netting at The Dalles fishway.

2.3.2. This facility would be more effective and efficient at collecting shad and may allow for a better quality of fish.  This would be helpful in the two main markets for shad- roe (mainly east coast) and meat (main asian markets).

3. Several action items came out of today’s meeting.

3.1. Corps and the Yakama’s will work on a new net design for the 2008 season.

3.2. Tom will work with other CRITFC personnel to find the most recent harvest BiOp covering the shad fishery.  He will send it to everyone for review.  He will also push for a letter of support from CRITFC for a “shad diversion facility”.
3.3. Bob will update the terms/conditions for next year.

4.  The meeting adjourned at 1400.

5.  The next meeting will be at the end of the 8 November FPOM meeting.

